Sherwood Forest Semi Annual Community Member Meeting January 19, 2014

Location: Divide Cultural Center

4 board members present:

Mark Knight, Shannon Brooks, Catherine DiMauro & Corry & Linda Somerville, Sr. Mike McClain, Kim Cruz & Jean Miller were absent.

Lisa Wolverton has resigned from the SFIA Board.

5 community members present

Meeting was called to order 1:00 pm.

2013-2014 board members:

President –Mark KnightVice President –Shannon BrooksTreasurer –Catherine DiMauro

Secretary – Kim Cruz

Treasurer Report:

\$20,993.00 in General Account 1-19-14 (\$19,931.00 balance as of 7/31/13) \$1650.18 Well Account 1*19-14 – 9 well users currently Presentation by Catherine DiMauro of expenditure report sent out in Newsletter S Brooks moved to accept the Treasurer report; Ms. Sommerville seconded; vote unanimous.

Notes from July 2013 Semi Annual Member meeting not available and secretary Kim Cruz was absent due to being out of state.

Old Business:

After the a vehicle hit the light pole at Sherwood Forests' entrance, IREA spun the light on top of the pole North which is great for lighting Highway 24, but makes observing the Sherwood Forest Community sign even more difficult.

Mark Knight will talk to IREA to see if, since have changed the location of the light, if they would be willing to mount a conduit down the pole where we could mount lights on top of the community sign for easy visibility.

We pay a flat fee of \$27.00 a month now for the light to be active so hope it would not cost much more if any for monthly use.

Someone will have to attempt to get passwords from Ken or Julie Nelson as to update the SFIA Website. Catherine DiMauro has volunteered to keep this updated if/when we get access to it. It is

based off of Wordpress running system and if any community member would like to volunteer please let us know!

New Business:

It was presented by a community member that the annual well fee should be increased from \$50.00 a year to \$100.00 in addition to the \$36.00 a year due fee.

A discussion of this matter followed.

Mark Knight will add this to the newsletter for the July 2014 Semi Annual Community Member meeting and a vote will take place at that meeting.

There has been significant damage to the metal lock bix that in cases the Well Pump switch. Corry Somerville, Sr., purchases a new one and he and Mark will attempt to install this new box when the weather warms a bit.

Two brand new fire extinguishers were purchased for the Community Hall and placed with in the hall's kitchen and large room per insurance companies request.

Community member stated the "No Dumping" hand written sign in the acreage North of the Community Center Hall is "ugly" and suggested that be removed.

A community member also recommended the "Not Ditching" signs at the top of entrance hill be spaced out from sides of road as larger vehicles are having difficulty passing by them with out hitting them if two large vehicles pass in opposite directions.

Another community member mentioned the "Yield" sign for those heading South on Robin Hood Drive who are to yield to those going East and West on Longbow Drive is hidden behind the tree. Makes this dangerous as people are not yielding to the right away.

Mark Knight suggested the Board put together several recommendations and concerns for the County Road Department and present those all at once to the Transportation Department.

Next Semi Annual Community member meeting will take place July 20, 2014 at the Sherwood Forest Community Center Hall: 269 Knighthood Lane, Divide CO 80814.

If you have not paid the voluntary dues of \$36.00 a year and would like to do so, please mail payment to the address listed above.

The SFIA Board thanks the Teller County Sheriff Deputies who continue to patrol with in Sherwood Forest. Although vehicles seem to traveling at higher speeds than the 20 mph, we thank them for the continued patrols!

S Brooks motioned for meeting to be adjourned; Corry Sommerville Sr., seconded; vote unanimous meeting adjourned at 1:58 pm